Redwood Valley Municipal Advisory Council (RVMAC)
Regular Meeting Minutes.
March 8, 2017. 5pm.
 Redwood Valley Grange
1.Welcome & Call to Order. Absent members were Melinda Hunter and Cassie Taaning. Debra Ramirez was able to get to the latter part of the meeting.
2. Review of Agenda. Review of Minutes from February 8th. Minor correction of name spelling.
PO Box up on website. 
Sandra as acting Secretary today. 
3. Public Expression: None.
4.Continuing Business:
4A. Formula Business Ordinance: Alex and Sheilah don't have anything. It has not been agendized yet.
4B. County Cannabis Issues: No more public meetings. You can't use the term "Mendo Grown" if you are not using organic practices. Overseen by County Ag Commission. Speculation about Federal Government policy. The draft ordinance is on the County website. 
4C. Dollar General Status: Sheriff Allman wrote a letter to ABC in Feb. 2016, which Chris obtained under the Public Records Act. This letter will be posted to the website. In it, the
Sheriff, as representative to ABC on behalf of the County Board of Supervisors, requested conditions for Dollar General’s alcohol license:

-Alcohol sales hours to be consistent with those of RV Market.

-Restriction of single alcohol sales (individual beer and wine containers).
No further objections were raised from the Sheriff Department for the ABC license for Dollar General, despite over 130 protest letters having been submitted to ABC. The ABC’s letter to protesters proposed the following restrictions (slightly different from Sheriff’s letter): 
1) 6am-10pm alcohol sales. 2)Wine in no smaller than 750 mL, beer in prepackaged amounts. 
Current status is that ABC is working on their internal report and thereafter will send out further letters to protesters; then it will be our responsibility to ask for a hearing, which will be held in Mendocino County. MAC members and attendees to the meeting reiterated request for Sheriff to come to MAC meetings. Thus far, Deputy Jason Caudillo came to a recent meeting but reminders need to be sent to him and the Sheriff for future meetings.
MAC members proposed sending another delegation to meet with the Sheriff. There are now 9 alcohol outlets in our area, and we will request that the Sheriff reconsider and send another letter to ABC. Sheilah will coordinate a meeting proposal, inviting attendance by herself, Marybeth, Alex, Tom Schoeneman, and Marvin Trotter if they are available.

Public Comments: Would our state reps have any influence in this matter? Sheilah: They are at least aware of our concerns. Maybe after the MAC group meets with the Sheriff then Chris and Sheilah will talk with state reps again. 
Public Comment: Sheriff doesn't have authority on tribal land. 
Public Comment: The County has an obligation re. controlled substances. Response: County Board delegated these actions to Sheriff.
Alex spoke with Adele Phillips at Planning dept. regarding Faizan project. Issue was, if they get their use permit to put in a gas station, if the project applies for an alcohol license for the convenience store, will the MAC be informed. They would go first to the ABC, then the community may not be informed if no issue is raised. There is no guarantee that we would have been notified about the DG because they were not applying for a use permit; there was only the posted sign. It’s not incorporated into the use permit. Recap: delegation going to meet sheriff, express concern about the letter, ask for more crime statistics, restate our case. Sheilah and Wick will meet with State reps and/or staff members thereafter.  
4D. Public MAC workshop on Flow Kana
Check the website for Q&A submitted by audience, as well as slide from the Flow Cannabis Institute (FCI) representatives. Discussion about percentage of attendees who were for/against the development. While it appeared at least half in audience opposed, there was no “scientific” survey so Chris will update the Q&A to delete reference to how many opposed/against. Those against were quite vocal, and many of those in favor were growers and some weren’t from Redwood Valley.
Marybeth: Got lots of positive feedback about how the MAC handled business. 
Chris took a tour of the FCI facility in Oakland on March 7 to personally assess the appearance, odors, and other things about the operation. Summary: no external signage or other means of determining that a cannabis distribution facility was contained there, and Chris detected no odors from the outside, nor from the front reception/work area. The storage room and another room containing product smelled like cannabis, but large carbon filtering systems ensured that little or no smell was obvious outside those rooms (as per Chris’s nose, anyhow!). This facility is mainly a distribution center. The only hazardous materials were cleaning products and small bottles of alcohol for cleaning the jars and surfaces. In RV they will be doing CO2 processing. No hazardous processes in RV facility. The Oakland facility handles deliveries to dispensaries and individual patients. About 8-12 employees were present, many on computers working on systems for precise product tracking. Chris asked a driver if he ever had any problems and he said no problems with security or otherwise; some drivers work by contract. Kevin (who was at the FCI public meeting)conducted the tour. 
Alex: Two big community concerns for FCI in Redwood Valley: 1) the access, one road in one road out. 2) many unanswered questions about employees, estimated income/growth/taxes etc. 
Various comments among MAC members and public: FCI appears to intend to advertise it as a destination; the only security mentioned was the security for the FCI facility rather than for the neighbors; the project is planned for phases, and the community public will have plenty of opportunities to speak to the BOS and Planning Commission as these phases move forward. When permits are sought from the County, MAC will be notified.
Mary Beth: You can't compare Emerald Pharms (at the Solar Living Center) to what Flow Kana is planning, which is for a campus with many elements. It’s not too soon for the public to talk to Dan Hamburg (the entire FCI project is in his district) and Marilyn Ogle, our representative on the Planning Commission. Everyone should be talking to the supervisors about this!

4E. Status of Grant Application to The Community Foundation to facilitate meetings for new Redwood Valley Community Plan
Sheilah: We were invited to ask for $1000 to support revision of community plan; want public meetings done before June, tentatively with Cliff Paulen as facilitator. Sheilah and Chris will get the application submitted this month, as approved in a prior MAC meeting. 
4F. Sale of Former Light Property:
Mr. Tong, who apparently purchased the 1700+ acres, is still on probation, according to a representative from the Dept. of Fish and Game who was involved in the prosecution of the felony counts. Once probation is served, the felony can be removed. F&G and P&B advised the MAC and community to be engaged and observant. 
5. New Business
The Mendocino Food Policy Council, which looks at building our local food system, works on protection of food production land. Sheilah serves on the Council and recently learned that a researcher from UCCE  is applying for a grant to assess the impacts of commercial cannabis production on usable farm land, value of ag land and property. If grant given, a researcher will be in Mendo and Humboldt to speak with farmers. No timeline available. Good data collection could come of it. 
6A. Standing Committee Reports: Development Review
Alex: Nothing to report. Letter sent with additional concerns re Faizen. No response. Will check back with Adele at P&B department. 
6B. Ad Hoc Committee Report: Plan Update, Town Plan research
Mary Beth: Got copies of some plans (Gualala, Laytonville, etc.) Alex, Marybeth, and/or Chris volunteered to contact Mary Lynn Hunt at P&B to see if we can meet to learn more about such plans: Town plan vs. Community Plan, Town plan as a “government structure”, etc. The coastal plans are a Coastal Commission requirement. Cliff may be able to assist, also.
7. Officers’ Reports
Dollar General Report
Permit was granted to dig a well. It’s been reported that there are problems with groundwater in the area, related to an old underground petroleum product storage tank (perhaps once held by Jim Jones).It would be interesting to see if the DG developer was aware of the potential problem, and if a well will yield uncontaminated water. Sandra volunteered to talk to Environmental Health about diesel or other petroleum contaminants in the area of the potential DG well.. 
More public comment:
Thieves up Tomki who have apparently burgled several houses. Black Ford truck. 2-4 persons. Bullets related to the crimes may have been found. Sheriff is investigating.
Next meeting scheduled for April 12, 5 p.m. RV Grange. Meeting adjourned. 
